

Miami-Dade County Public Schools

giving our students the world

Superintendent of Schools Alberto M. Carvalho

October 26, 2016

Miami-Dade County School Board
Perla Tabares Hantman, Chair
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-Mindingall, Vice Chair
Susie V. Castillo
Dr. Lawrence S. Feldman
Dr. Wilbert "Tee" Holloway
Dr. Martin Karp
Lubby Navarro
Raquel A. Regalado
Dr. Marta Pérez Wurtz

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The growing popularity of social media has expanded the way in which we communicate. This is especially true for our youth. In contrast to other forms of communication, social media is one of the easiest, quickest, and most common ways to share information. Platforms such as Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and YouTube allow users to engage in online conversations and instantaneously share information, including photos and videos, with people all over the world.

We at Miami-Dade County Public Schools (M-DCPS) believe social media can serve an educational purpose and further enhance the learning experience for children. However, embracing this new method of communication also means understanding and addressing the potential risks involved. Indeed, while we embrace technology and encourage students to bring their own devices to the classroom, we must also be deliberate in establishing policies and procedures to ensure students use technology safely and responsibly.

In commemoration of October as Digital Citizenship Awareness Month, M-DCPS has organized numerous programs and activities that promote the responsible use of social media among students and educators. These activities include professional development offerings for staff, public service announcements, and student leadership meetings that directly address the topic of responsible digital citizenship.

Because parents play a pivotal role in a child's education, it is important that you are equipped with the appropriate tools and resources to effectively navigate social media and its continuous evolution. The Parent Academy hosts a variety of workshops focused on social media and how the digital world is being integrated into the learning environment. Attached is an informative flier summarizing best practices for protecting your child as he/she engages with social media. It is our hope that you will review these helpful practices at home and that they will become part of established routines with your child.

Through continued partnership between school and home, M-DCPS students will be safe and empowered within the digital landscape. For more information on Digital Citizenship, please visit http://digital.dadeschools.net/digital_citizenship.asp.

Sincerely.

Alberto M. Carvalho

Superintendent of Schools

AMC:ttr L-384 Attachment



Miami-Dade County Public Schools

giving our students the world

Superintendent of Schools Alberto M. Carvalho

26 de octubre del 2016

Miami-Dade County School Board
Perla Tabares Hantman, Chair
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-Mindingall, Vice Chair
Susie V. Castillo
Dr. Lawrence S. Feldman
Dr. Wilbert "Tee" Holloway
Dr. Martin Karp
Lubby Navarro
Raquel A. Regalado
Dr. Marta Pérez Wurtz

Estimados padres de familia/tutores:

La creciente popularidad de las redes sociales ha ampliado la manera en que nos comunicamos. Esto es especialmente cierto para nuestra juventud. En contraste con otras formas de comunicación, las redes sociales son la manera más fácil, rápida y común para compartir información. Las plataformas de *Facebook, Twitter, Instagram y YouTube* permiten que el usuario participe en conversaciones en línea y comparta información al momento, incluyendo fotos y videos con cualquier persona en todo el mundo.

Nosotros en las Escuelas Públicas del Condado Miami-Dade (*M-DCPS*) queremos que las redes sociales sirvan un propósito educativo y que mejoren aún más la experiencia de aprendizaje para los niños. Sin embargo, el adoptar este nuevo método de comunicación también significa comprender y solucionar los riesgos potenciales que conlleva. De hecho, aunque adoptemos la tecnología y animamos a los estudiantes a que traigan sus propios dispositivos al aula, también debemos ser terminantes en la creación de políticas y procedimientos para asegurar que los estudiantes usen la tecnología de manera segura y con responsabilidad.

M-DCPS han organizado varios programas y actividades que promueven el uso responsable de las redes sociales entre los estudiantes y educadores en conmemoración del mes de octubre como el mes de la concienciación de la ciudadanía digital (*Digital Citizenship Awareness Month*). Entre estas actividades se encuentran los servicios de capacitación profesional para empleados, anuncios de servicio público y reuniones de líderes estudiantiles que abordan de forma directa el tema de la ciudadanía digital responsable.

Debido a que los padres juegan un papel significativo en la educación de sus hijos, es importante que usted tenga las herramientas y recursos apropiados para navegar las redes sociales y seguir su evolución. La Academia para Padres de Familia ofrece talleres diversos que se enfocan en las redes sociales y como el mundo digital se ha integrado al ambiente educacional. Adjunto se encuentra un folleto informativo que resume las mejores prácticas para proteger a sus hijos cuando utilizan los medios sociales. Esperamos que revise estas prácticas útiles en su hogar y que se conviertan en parte de las rutinas establecidas con sus hijos.

Por medio de colaboración entre la escuela y el hogar, los estudiantes estarán seguros y serán responsables cuando usen los medios digitales. Para más información sobre la ciudadanía digital, por favor, visite http://digital.dadeschools.net/digital citizenship.asp.

Atentamente,

Alberto M. Carvalho

Superintendente de Escuelas

AMC:ttr L-384

Adjunto School Board Administration Building • 1450 N.E. 2nd Avenue • Miami, Florida 33132 305-995-1000 • www.dadeschools.net